January 4, 2015

To: Carson City Board of Supervisor's

LATE MATERIAL

MEETING DATE 1/7/16

ITEM # 30B

Good Morning,

I am writing this letter because I will not be able to attend the interview scheduled for January 7, 2016, as I will be leaving town that morning to visit my grandchildren in Phoenix.

It is my intent to seek re-appointment to the Campo/Regional Transportation Commission. I have very much enjoyed serving for the past four years and look forward to another term. It is a wonderful opportunity for citizens of this community to be involved. There are great things happening now within our community, and what better way to see them come to life than being a part of that development.

In closing, let me take this opportunity to thank you all for your confidence in my service to Carson City and look forward to serving again.

Sincerely,

Jim Smolenski

Vice Chairman, Regional Transportation Commission